
Daily Mass
    Monday - Saturday: 8:30am

Weekend Masses
    Saturday: 5pm
    Sunday:  7:30am, 9am, 10:30am, 12n

Sacrament of Reconciliation
    Monday - Saturday: 7:15-8:20am
    Saturday: 3:45 - 4:50pm

Adoration
    Monday - Saturday: 7:15- 8:20am
    First Friday of the Month:  9am - 5pm

Private Prayer
    Monday - Friday: 7:15am - 6pm

Live-Streamed Masses
    Monday - Friday: 8:30am
    Saturday:  5pm
    Sunday:  12n

St. William the Abbot 
Roman Catholic Church

s t w i l l i a m . o r gMARCH 31, 2024 - EASTER

Weekly Schedule

The Wine and Hosts Used at Mass this Week
Have Been Donated in Loving Memory of

Ann & Bill Zorn
from Ann O’Brien

The Altar Flowers Used at Mass this Week
Have Been Donated in Loving Memory of

Genevieve Rita Brennan
from Melanie & Pete Hudes

Pray for the Sick
Richard Ament
Richard Fedyk
Keith Gorton

Kathleen Guele

Sal Lupo
Jerry Milbach
John O’Hara
Lucas Argiro



Happy Easter – We Are Witnesses to an Event!!!
The Gospel today reveals all of this “running” back and forth, it’s exhausting just to listen to it! But why? Why is
there so much erratic rushing and movement between the tomb and the upper room? We were told that when Mary
Magdalene saw the empty tomb, she ran to tell the others. She was filled with so many emotions, sadness,
uncertainty, anxiety, fear, but also just a tinge of hope. Mary was always an attentive and observant disciple. She
would have remembered what Jesus promised - that he would return. The Gospel account speaks to that
experience, and the importance of telling others about a real historical event shared and described by many
authoritative witnesses, then and now. What is our experience with this knowledge and truth?

Easter 2024 has become a very different experience for me than any other time in my 52 years on this earth.
Although I experienced loss and death in my own personal journey, and especially here in our St. William the
Abbot family over the years, the loss of my dad on December 28th changed everything. My father instilled a faith in
Jesus Christ and our Catholic Church upon my family and I from the very beginning. At times people ask me if I
have witnessed any “signs” since my father died. His life was a sign and message. He struggled, suffered, and was
fearful at times, but throughout his four year illness and two years in hospice, he always faced his journey with
great strength, dignity, and hope of what was to come -  eternity with God and his loved ones. Watching my dad
entrust more and more to the Heavenly Father strengthened my own faith that our Catholic story does not end
when we draw our last breath on this earth.

What is interesting is that even in these days of advanced technology and communications, our Christian faith is
based on that same Good News. The accounts of the Gospels remind us that the stone had been rolled away and
the tomb was empty. The Crucified One had been raised from the dead, and although there were a few mysterious
encounters with angels and messengers in the Gospel report, it was when the early apostles and disciples
encountered the Risen Lord and then told others. They are the eyewitnesses and story tellers. 

Pope Benedict XVI once wrote: “that the Resurrection of Christ is not the fruit of speculation or mystical
experience: it is an event which, while it surpasses history, nevertheless happens at a precise moment in history
and leaves an indelible mark upon it.”  2000 years ago, on the first day of the week, in the early morning real
people met the real Jesus – who just a few days before they watched suffer and die. It was not a magic trick, or a
hoax, or a conspiracy. People do not suffer torture and violently die in the Roman Coliseum for a hoax. “The light
which dazzled the guards keeping watch over Jesus’ tomb has traversed time and space. It is a different kind of
light, a divine light, that has rent asunder the darkness of death and has brought to the world the splendor of God,
the splendor of Truth and Goodness.”  Jesus wins, death and sin are conquered, and the Heavenly Father has the
final word –“and those who live and believe in the Son will never die” for He is the Resurrection and the Life! 

On this Easter Sunday, March 31, 2024, we continue to proclaim and witness this powerful truth, an event that
changed history - Jesus was raised from the dead. We entrust our loved ones into the hands of the Heavenly
Father, and that is how we are able to embrace the Paschal Mystery and the Easter Message of joy, hope, and
gratitude. On behalf of Fr. John, Fr. Michael, Deacon Mike, Deacon Tony, Deacon John, and our Seminarians,
Deacon Joe Lettieri and Herley Mendez, as well as our dedicated staff, ministry leaders, and volunteers, I wanted
to wish you a Blessed and Happy Easter. It is such a privilege and honor “to do” life and faith with you – you have
brought me hope, and consolation, and joy. Thank you for your calls, letters of prayer and support, emails of
recommendations and suggestions, and well wishes as I have journeyed through sadness and grief at my dad’s
passing. I am always reminded, we, as a St. William the Abbot family are a people of faith, hope, and love in the
victory of Jesus Christ. “We are an Easter people, and Alleluia is our song!”

Thank you for your presence and generosity.



back toback to  
Registering as parishioners allows us to have an
accurate count of our families, which in turn helps us to
plan liturgies, have the appropriate clergy coverage, and
helps us to determine what enrichment programs and
events may be beneficial.  

Parish registration is also needed should you be asked
to serve as a godparent or Confirmation sponsor. 

Moreover, it is a great way for you to plant your family’s
roots in our community!

To register, please use the link below, visit our website,
or drop by the Rectory Office or Welcome Desk in the
front vestibule.

Are You A Registered 
Parishioner? BASICSBASICS

Visit the parish Facebook and
Instagram (@stwilliamabbot)

every Tuesday and Thursday for our
video series explaining elements of our

faith and our church!

If you have a topic you’d like explained,
email priests@stwilliam.org

St. Peregrine Prayer Hour

The St. Peregrine Prayer Hour will be
held on Monday, April 1st  from 2:00 -
3:00 PM in the Church.  St. Peregrine is
the patron saint of those suffering from
cancer.

Future prayer hours will be held on the first Monday of each
month.   Cancer victims, families, and their care-givers are
all are invited to come and pray.

s t w i l l i a m . o r g

"And God raised the Lord and will also raise us up by his power"
1 Corinthians 6:14





Lenten Field Trip

This past week, parishioners
enjoyed a Lenten Field Trip
as we prepared to enter into
Holy Week. 

We were treated to a guided
tour of The Cloisters,
experienced prayer and
reflection time, and in honor
of our patron saint,  William
of Montevergine, enjoyed an
Italian meal together.

We welcome all those visiting us for the first time this Easter and
welcome home those of you who have not been with us in a while!



Last month, SWS families enjoyed a fun community night where we learned about the miracle of St. William and the
wolf, met our new mascot (Willie), created SWS spirit swag. and even stuffed our own wolves to take home!





Parish Social Ministry

Pantry Needs
Apple Juice

Canned Spinach
Canned Beets

Pasta

Pasta
Cheerios

Rice Krispies

Volunteer Spotlight:
Homebound Support Ministry

We have a team of dedicated volunteers who
meet regularly to prepare care packages and
at-home activities for our homebound
parishioners.

Recently, they spent an afternoon making
Easter packages that included notes from our
CYO teams, special Easter treats, prayer
books, and word game sheets.  

Their behind-the-scenes work is essential to
us, and we’re very grateful to them!

Thank You 
Easter Donors!

Thank you to everyone who donated food and
Easter candy this Lenten season! Because of
your generous donations, we will be providing
food to over 50 families this holiday and  
baskets for 35 children!

In addition, our Homebound Eucharistic
Ministers and St. Vincent de Paul members
were able to bring over 70 Easter gift bags to
our homebound parishioners.

God bless you all for your generosity!Happy
Easter!

Our Catholic Community on Long Island

VOCATIONVOCATION
ASSISTANCEASSISTANCE

kofcseminariandinner@gmail.com

dinnerdinner
CELEBRATING AND HONORING THE SEMINARIANS

OF  THE DIOCESE OF ROCKVILLE CENTRE

S U N D A Y ,  M A Y  5 T HS U N D A Y ,  M A Y  5 T H
3 P M  -  7 P M3 P M  -  7 P M

$ 3 5  P P$ 3 5  P P
INCLUDES DINNER, BEER, WINE, SODA, DESERT,

AND ENTERTAINMENT BY "DJ BOB"

M E M O R A R E  C O U N C I L
K N I G H T S  O F  C O L U M B U S

2183 JACKSON AVE - SEAFORD

Because no marriage is beyond hope.

April 26-28, 2024 
Seminary of the Immaculate Conception (Huntington)

1-800-470-2230 / helpourmarriage.org



Pray for Those In the Military
Jr. Lt. Ian Bayer (USN) - Jr. Lt. Rebecca Bayer (USN) - Jr. Lt. Ryan Bayer (USN) - Sgt. Craig Bianco (USA) - Capt. Michael DiPietro (USA) - First Lt. Dana
Duggan (USMC) - Lt. Joseph Fitzgerald (USN) - Capt. Michael Fitzgerald (USA) - Capt. Christopher J. Frasse (USA) - Capt. Matthew B. Frasse (USAF) -

Lt. Col. John Kallo (USA) - STSC (SS) Thomas Kerley (USN) - CW2 Brian Kirby (USA) - Lt. Commander James Knudsen (USCG) - Lt. Col Logan Lee (USA)
- Capt. Caitlin Lee (USA) - Major Eamon G. McArdle (USA) - Tech. Sgt. Eric Meyers (USAF) - L.Cpl. John Mosier (USMC) - Lt. Michael Napolitano (USN) -

Lt. Michael O'Hara (USN) - MMN2 Emily Partridge (USN) - Spc. Brian Reip (USA) - Sgt. Donald Rogers (USA) - Airman Carlos Rosado (USAF) - Major
Thomas F. Shields (USAF) - Commander Michael S. Slatley (USN) - Daniel Timpanaro (USCG) - Major Christopher J. Ustler (USA) - Lt. Commander

Katherine Ustler (USCG)- Michael Vietri (USN)

Mass Intentions

Sunday, March 31st
Alan Neubauer; Collective Intentions: People of St. William’s -
Ursuline Sisters of Tildonk Prayer Card Enrollment - Buzz
Santini - Ryan Bailey - Lito Chirinos; Christopher Riccardelli;
Valdez-LeGoff Families (liv)

Monday, April 1st
Collective Intentions: Vincent Forgione - Tina Russo - Kathy
Missilli - Clara Calamari - Joan Zimmerman

Tuesday, April 2nd
Salvatore R. Rivelli

Wednesday, April 3rd
Keith Mastronardi

Thursday, April 4th
Michael Litras

Friday, April 5th
Emma Ustler

Saturday, April 6th
Purgatorial Society; Nicole Tedeschi

We Welcome the Children Who Were Baptized This Past Weekend
Penelope Burke - Nicholas Carlucci - Parker Decker - Cameron Tamborrino

Automated Monthly Giving

Automated Giving is an opportunity to have your
monthly donations automatically deducted from your

bank account and sent to St. William’s

One-Time Donation

You can make a donation using your credit card,
Apple Pay, Google Pay, or CashApp

Banns of Marriage

Banns II
Kathleen Graziose & Frederick Hiller (both St. Pius X - Loudonville, NY)

Banns III
Amanda Grulke (All Saints - Alpena, MI) & Stephen Bellipario (SWA)
Lara Klein & Akash Jadonandan (both SWA)

To get started, please visit
stwilliam.org/ways-to-give or scan this QR code: To make a donation to our parish, please scan this QR code:

Now that we have completed our Lenten and Holy
Week journeys, be sure to take what you have
learned and what you have practiced and make them
a part of a holy life.  Be at service to God and to
others.

Please be mindful when parking to
not block any of our neighbors’
driveways and to park only in
designated spots within our lots.



Rectory Information

2000 Jackson Avenue
Seaford, NY 11783

516-785-1266

Office Hours
Monday - Thursday: 9am - 12:30pm, 1pm - 4pm

Friday: 9am - 12n; Saturday:  9am - 12:30pm, 1pm - 3pm

If there is an emergency where someone is critically ill or injured
and needs a priest outside of office hours, please call 516-312-7361

s t w i l l i a m . o r g
@stwilliamabbot

Rectory Staff
Judy Goldman

Business Manager
jgoldman@stwilliam.org

Sue McCormick
Office Manager

information@stwilliam.org

Kate Walsh
Development & Operations

kwalsh@stwilliam.org

Office of Faith Formation
Sr. Joan Klimski, OP

Director

faithformation@stwilliam.org | 516-783-2528
stwilliam.org/faith-formation

Parish Social Ministry
Allison Marro

Director

socialministry@stwilliam.org | 516-679-8532
stwilliam.org/social-ministry

Music Ministry
Jennifer Lynde

Director

information@stwilliam.org

Our Parish Seminarians

Dcn. Joseph Lettieri
SWA Parishioner

Herley Mendez
SWA Parishioner

Please pray for our Seminarians and all those
discerning the priesthood and religious life

Pastoral Council
Chris Blankley - Fred Duemig - Barbara Geraghty

Lara Klein - Kelly Koster - Peter Tietz - Thomas Ward

Finance Council
Rita Defendini* - Robert Gerhard - John Kaley*

Tom Kiley - Ed Lettieri

*Parish Trustees

Resources

Formed: The Catholic Faith. On Demand
formed.org

Tomorrow's Hope Foundation: Financial Aid for Catholic Schools
tomorrowshopefoundation.org

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA)
rcia@stwilliam.org | stwilliam.org/rcia

Baptisms & Weddings at St. William the Abbot
stwilliam.org/sacraments

Register as a St. William the Abbot Parishioner
stwilliam.org/i-am-new

Catholic High Schools of Long Island
chsee.org

Diocese of Rockville Centre
drvc.org

The Diocese of Rockville Centre

Most Reverend John O. Barres
Fifth Bishop of Rockville Centre

Most Rev. Robert J. Coyle
Most Rev. Luis Miguel Romero Fernandez, M.Id

Most Rev. Andrzej Zglejszewski
Most Rev. John C. Dunne (Retired)

Auxilary Bishops of Rockville Centre

Most Reverend William Murphy
Bishop Emeritus

drvc.org

Rev. Joseph H. Fitzgerald
Pastor

Rev. Michael Edathil
Associate Pastor

priests@stwilliam.org

Rev. John Crozier
In Residence

St. William the Abbot School

Elizabeth Bricker
Principal

516-785-6784

stwilliamtheabbot.net

A Legacy of Excellence - Nursery through 8th Grade

Ryan Fedak
Assistant Principal

Deacons
Dcn. Anthony Cedrone Dcn. John Lynch

information@stwilliam.org

Dcn. Michael Metzdorff

Scan here to make a one-time donation
by Credit Card, Apple Pay, Google Pay, or CashApp

 Or visit
stwilliam.org/ways-to-give

https://stwilliam.org/i-am-new

